
Message to Councillors in Wokingham
Borough

I would like to thank all Councillors who stood for re election but who lost
their seats yesterday. I am grateful to you for all the hard work you put
into your roles and for your service to the local community.

Many electors wanted change, both national and local. Much of the criticism
of the Conservative party was about the failure to resolve the Brexit issue
in a timely way. The government was criticised by both Leave and Remain
voters for their draft Agreement and for the failure to secure a deal more
could accept. Labour too suffered from criticism of its changed stance on
Brexit compared to the General election and its role in the current impasse
in Parliament.

There were also a number of important local concerns. Many relate to
congestion, the disruption of our streets by utility works and the
construction of new homes, and to the cumulative impact of substantial
development on services and facilities. I am willing to work with the Council
to help shape a new Plan for the future based around lower housing targets,
and to help the Council resist extra development over current plans. I am
also keen for the Council to do more to improve junctions, upgrade our road
network, help provide more school places and surgery capacity for the NHS and
promote the new Town Centre in Wokingham.

I also congratulate all the new Councillors elected and look forward to
working with them in the interests of our shared constituents. There is an
important role for an informed opposition to criticise where things can be
improved and to support where common cause is in the interests of our
community.
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